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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

HEART PREPARATION
“And he shall show you a large upper room furnished; there make ready.” (Luke 23:12)
Dear Friends,

It was the day of unleavened bread, a day of preparation, where each home was required to kill a lamb for the Passover.

Jesus had commissioned Peter and John to go into the city and prepare for Passover. As at the time of his birth, would there be room for Jesus? The streets would be crowded with visitors for the feast. Every guesthouse and Inn would be filled to capacity. Would the words come back to Jesus, “there is no room at the inn”?

Jesus had already made preparation. For Peter and John were to find a man carrying a pitcher of water; to follow him to his home and to make ready for the forthcoming feast. The location of this home may have been kept secret due to the scheming betrayal of Judas.

We are told very little about this man but what we learn is most illuminating. We find here a man who gave his home to Jesus. Peter and John told the man that the “Master” requires the “guest-chamber”, and the man willingly gave up the largest room in his house. The man could have made a lot of money from this guest room. Thousands of visitors would have passed through Jerusalem and the surrounding towns looking for accommodation and a place to share in the Passover. We notice that the man didn’t just give Jesus a room in his house, he gave Jesus the guest-chamber; this was the best and largest room of the house.

As the unknown man gave up the best room in his home for Jesus, should not the followers of Jesus, in this generation, be giving of their best? This Easter we are challenged again what Jesus means to us. Are we giving Jesus the best of our time, talents and treasures? Is he the Lord of All? Is Jesus truly the Lord of your life? Or is he just a visitor to our homes in times of crisis?

This Easter we are reminded that Jesus paid the ultimate price for our sins, so that we could know the forgiveness, righteousness, mercy and love of God. Therefore, may it be the determination and passion of our hearts to give our ALL for Jesus!

All to Jesus I surrender
Lord I give myself to Thee
Fill me with Thy love and power
Let Thy blessing fall on me.
I surrender all, I surrender all
All to Thee my blessed Saviour
I surrender all
Your Friend and Interim Moderator
Scott Cameron
LOCUM’S LETTER
At the reception following a recent marriage ceremony at which I was pleased to officiate I was seated next to a young man who is a Climate Change Scientist, the kind of person ‘climate change’ sceptics long to meet. His job, he told me, is to create what he calls ‘computer generated models’ which give reasonable indications of weather patterns and the possibility of severe weather conditions such as many have suffered in recent times. I suggested to him that these things would be almost impossible to predict because there were so many variables in weather patterns. For example, not many weeks ago, the eastern states of America were shivering in unprecedented Arctic conditions while the other half was basking in something akin to summer temperatures. 

The mathematician Edward Lorenz came up with the notion that ‘the flap of a butterfly's wing in Brazil could spur the formation of a tornado in Texas’. The young scientist had, unsurprisingly, heard it all before but accepted that his science could never be an exact science, because of the many imponderables; yet from the evidence garnered, weather patterns can be predicted with a reasonable degree of accuracy. Some years ago, some will remember, the weather forecaster Michael Fish predicted that a devastating storm would not hit the south of England; unfortunately it did causing untold damage.

My conversation with the young scientist moved from climate change to Christian belief. I suggested to him that there were similarities of approach in our respective professions. He, in a sense, was attempting to create a belief system – not everyone accepts the reality of climate change despite what is claimed to be ‘evidence’; and the belief system in which I am involved seeks to convince doubters of the existence of God. In my case the evidence can be adduced, not from computer models, but in the lives of those who, through faith, have become convinced and have responded accordingly.

Before this month is out we will have celebrated Easter, the essential event on which the Christian faith is based, yet the one that often causes confusion and doubt. The evidence has come down to us in the New Testament which tells of those who were convinced that Christ had been raised from death. But, like Thomas, the evidence we long to have is not as available as we might like it to be. He was fortunate to be around when the risen Christ appeared to his disciples in the Upper Room. We may be far removed in time, but the truth of the Resurrection is that Christ is alive not only for that time but for all time. He is always within reach.

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

ST COLUMBA HOLY WEEK/EASTER SERVICES 2014

Palm Sunday, 13th April, 11.00am: Palm Sunday Praise

Good Friday, 18th April: Walk of Witness
Saturday, 19th April, 2.00-3.00pm: Prayer Vigil in the Mactaggart Chapel
Easter Day, 20th April, 8.30am: Easter Sunrise at Aubrey
Easter Day, 20th April, 10.00am: Easter Communion in the Mactaggart Chapel

Easter Day, 20th April, 11.00am: Easter Praise
WORSHIP CALENDAR: April 2014
Sunday 6th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 13th April (Palm Sunday) at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Good Friday 18th April at10.00am: Walk of Witness from St Columba's Episcopal to the War Memorial

Saturday 19th April from 2.00pm - 3.00pm: Prayer Vigil in the Mactaggart Chapel

Sunday 20th April (Easter Day)

8.30am: Service at Aubery Point 

10.00am: Easter Communion in the Mactaggart Chapel

11.00am: Easter Day Worship - "Sacrament of Baptism"
Sunday 27th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
 3.00pm: Service at Hutton Park Nursing Home, Greenock Road

Sunday4th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
DATES TO NOTE:

Tuesday 8th April: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Sunday 27th April: Concert in the Church with the Glasgow Phoenix Choir and the Northampton Male Voice Choir at 2.30pm.  
PRAYER CORNER

During April please remember in prayer:

· Those whose tragic lives, pain or suffering has trapped them in Good Friday and not allowed them to experience Easter joy

· Farmers coping with the lambing season at this time

· Students at school or college sitting important examinations

· Our armed services in Afghanistan and other trouble spots in the world

A PRAYER FOR EASTER


Arise, Lord Christ,


Arise and greet us in the morning dew of Easter glory;


Arise in us,


that we may forgive with your forgiveness,


heal with your healing,


speak with your truth,


transform with your power,


and dare to love with that love that cannot be buried,


the love of God for His creation;


AMEN.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 17th April, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
CHURCH REGISTER

DEATH

15th Mar  -   Mrs I Skinner, 7 Beachway.  
DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   6th Apr - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

13th Apr  -  Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

20th Apr -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 27th Apr -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

   4th May - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

GUILD
On 17th February, we had a visit from Rev Mark Fleming, who is a bi-vocational minister -   chaplaincy work for the SFA and also engaged in PR work for the Church of Scotland overseas outreach in Rwanda.  He shared stories with us from the field of football and also took us further afield to a country that has been restored to normality after decades of turmoil.  A free-will offering of £165 was donated by our group towards relief efforts in that country. 
On 3rd March, Dr Heaney helped us out at short notice when the advertised speaker couldn't be with us.  He took us on a delightful tour of the tulip fields of Holland and other tourist attractions of the Netherlands. 
The 10th March was a most interesting day for us when Dr Das, a retired gynaecologist who was born in India and worked and practised her profession here in Ayrshire, showered us with a series of interesting stories about her homeland.  There was audience participation when many of the ladies and one gentleman were bedecked in Indian national costumes.

On 17th March, we had another 'no-show' speaker so, off-the-cuff, Christine and myself filled  the gap with some human interest family anecdotal yarns. Christine gave a most interesting talk about her great-grandfather, her grandfather and her own dear father. What  a rich heritage, her father's coming to faith in Christ was a real blessing and impacted both on family and so many other lives here in Largs and elsewhere!!!   Afterwards, I attempted to regale the audience with a short travelogue down Mexico way... frolics and foibles in foreign parts!! 
The 24th March was an afternoon much appreciated by us all when  a group of 13 ladies descended on us all the way from Beith and entertained us with some lively songs from the shows. Their costumes and acting was superb and the audience response was spontaneous.  The visiting ladies commented that it was one of the finest guild visits they had made and thoroughly enjoyed the warm reception and happy atmosphere ....they would just love to come back again!! 
The 31st March finds us heading down the home stretch when we hold our Annual Business Meeting.  Thanks to everyone who has contributed to a very successful session enjoyed by all.  God bless.

Margaret Barclay 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

On Friday 14th March we had an evening of Scottish Entertainment in the Session Room. The evening was well attended and a lot of fun.  Following a supper of fish and chips from the Blue Lagoon, we were entertained by John Shearer (our own Jimmy Shand) on the accordion, and by members of the Largs Cronies Burns Club - Ray Connal, Joe McGinty and David Galt.   We finished the evening with a rousing rendition of Auld Lang Syne.  Brian took photographs which Fulton has put on the web site, so look out for these. 

Our next event was a trip to Barrfields to see “Hello Dolly” on Friday 28th March.  Again, this was a most enjoyable evening.
On Friday 11th April we are going to Barrfields once again to see “The Cheviot, The Stag, and The Black, Black Oil.

Keep watching the noticeboard for further events.

Jean Jackson
Social Committee Convenor

CHRISTIAN AID
Christian Aid Lent Lunches will continue to be served every Wednesday up to and including Wednesday 16th April in the Clark Memorial Church Hall from 12.00 noon to 1.30 pm.  A minimum donation of £3.00 is requested for soup, roll, cheese and tea or coffee.  Please give your support to this worthwhile cause.

May McFarlane

K.I.T. CLUB.

Time flies past and the K.I.T. Club will soon be starting again. We hope to start on MONDAY 28th  APRIL at the usual time of 1.30pm till 3.30pm.  Sheena, Irene, Jim and myself (Eileen) look forward to meeting up with all again for a blether and a cup of tea.

If you know anyone who has never been to the K.I.T. Club please invite them along. They will be made very welcome.

SO REMEMBER,  MONDAY 28th APRIL 1.30pm till 3.30pm.

Keep  In  Touch !

Eileen Rankin        

YOUNG CHURCH
We have collected £35 of small change for Water Aid so far this year. The “Saints” also recently had a sponsored sleepover in the church to help raise funds. We will soon be giving out bottles of clean water for you to take home, drink and then refill with your small change. Please bring along your bottle when you come on a Sunday and tip your change into our “well”. The money we raise will go to help provide clean water and safe sanitation to many communities worldwide. Thank you for your ongoing support of this project.

Instead of going to the Erskine Bridge Cross for Christian Aid on 10th May, we are planning to have a family sponsored walk for Christian Aid up to Greeta Falls. We will have a picnic there before heading back down. Anyone who wishes to may join us, more details will be on the noticeboard nearer the time.

There will be holiday cover for Young Church from Sunday 6th April to 20th April.  Normal Young Church will resume on Sunday 27th April.
Alison Tunnicliff
PEREGRINES
On Wednesday 19th March, ten Peregrines headed for Greenock and enjoyed coffee and scones at the lovely restaurant in the new Beacon Arts Centre next to the Custom House at the Waterfront. 

We travelled along the coast to the car park near Newark Castle. This was a linear walk which took us along a walkway parallel to the main road and the River Clyde. 

The wind was pretty wild and cold as we set out but it was at our backs so helped us on our way. The path then took us through a lightly wooded area. Further along the path we passed Parklea boatyard and sports fields. 

Interesting information boards told us about the social history and wildlife of the area. 

When we reached the area of the path from which we could see Finlaystone House across the motorway, we turned round and made our way back to the only two picnic tables from which the seats had not been removed, and enjoyed our picnic lunches! 

Fortunately, on our way back over the walkway, the wind had dropped and we were lucky to finish the walk without experiencing any rain. 

Christine Gallettie 

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
The Heritage Centre opened on Monday 31st March and this year has two additional display cases purchased with the assistance of a grant from the Windfarm.   This has enabled us to have a special display relating to the part played by Largs in the Great War.   We hope that you will visit the Centre and perhaps stop for a tea or coffee and a chat and tell your friends to pay us a visit.   We are welcoming some new volunteers to the Centre this season and hope that they will enjoy the experience of meeting some of our visitors and showing them around our church.

The Glasgow Phoenix Choir along with members of the Northampton Male Voice Choir are performing in St Columba’s on Sunday 27th April at 2.30pm.   Tickets at £10 are now available.   This is certain to be a very popular event and it would be wise to purchase your tickets as early as possible.  The choir is likely to comprise around 120 choristers.

We feel that we are a very important part of the mission of St Columba’s and by opening the church to visitors 6 days per week we hope to attract a large number to come in and enjoy and perhaps be moved by the surroundings.   It is also an opportunity for people to come in for a period of quiet or for prayer or even to talk to someone during difficult times.

We are again the Tourist Information Point for Visit Scotland and this is another worthwhile service to the community.

Ken Welch
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LARGS CHURCHES HOLIDAY CLUB 2014
Largs Churches Holiday Club Fund Raiser
A fundraiser coffee morning will be held on Saturday 26th April from 10.00am to 12.00noon in Clark Memorial Church Hall, entry £2.00, to which all friends are invited. 

Largs Churches Holiday Club 
As Scotland gears up for the 2014 Commonwealth Games in Glasgow, the Largs Churches Holiday Club Adult and Teen team members are also looking ahead to the summer and planning a games-themed holiday club for primary school children, 4th to 8th  August (mornings only), entitled "Fit for a King". (The fast - paced material includes games, songs, craft, drama, quiz and Bible stories.)
The 20th annual Largs Churches Holiday Club will be hosted this year by St Columba's Parish Church, Gallowgate Street, in the Stewart Memorial Hall. 
MONDAY'S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

After a busy February making glass coasters and sugar craft Easter chicks (see church website for pictures), we started off March with a film night at Mhari’s house. We then had David Ennis to show us some magic which was very entertaining and we were left wondering how the tricks might be done. We finish March with a games night on 31st.

Our only meeting in April is on 28th due to Easter holidays. We meet at 8.00pm in the Session Room.

 

Alison Tunnicliff

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the May edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 23rd April at the latest.  The May edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 4th May.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
